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Removal and Election  
of Supervisory Board Members

Board of Directors’ comment:

This item will be discussed depending on proposals possibly submitted by shareholders. Service contracts 
will be concluded with newly elected members of the Supervisory Board using the template wording approved 
by the Company’s General Meeting on June 3, 2016.

The Board of Directors would also like to point out that this item on the General Meeting’s agenda anticipates 
potentially voting on two relatively independent sets of issues, namely the removal of current members  
of the Supervisory Board and the election of new members. The two sets will be debated separately, meaning that  
if proposals are submitted on this item, any proposals to remove members of the Supervisory Board will be voted  
on first (in the order specified by the Company’s Articles of Association) and only then will any proposals  
for the election of new members of the Supervisory Board be voted on in the appropriate order. It is therefore 
needed that shareholders submit any proposals to elect or remove members of the Supervisory Board separately.

The Board of Directors believes that the foregoing procedure will ensure, among other things, that it is clear  
in advance how many vacancies on the Supervisory Board, arisen after the potential removal of existing members,  
can be filled by electing new members.


